

Speedwatch Report
July, August 2025

In July and August 7 sessions were scheduled, 1 got cancelled due to wind and rain.  We logged 78 speeding vehicles.  All were MOT’d, 3 were untaxed (all reported), 3 were repeaters and the fastest drivers were doing 45mph either at the Fire Station site or the Thorpe Road site which are both 30mph roads.
  
Highways
July/August 2025

The broken and misplaced kerbs in The Street just after the junction with Hilltop Crescent have been repaired, however the broken up area on the same junction was deemed as not reaching inspection levels. 
The pothole opposite the Crematorium was repaired.The overgrowth along the Clacton Road was photographed again and another report put in, also mentioning that Speedwatchers were unable to hold sessions there as the overgrowth all along the path hid the sign wherever it was put.
On the corner of Crow lane is a sign which is mostly illegible and had been reported by a member of the public.  That person had recieved a reply from Essex Highways stating that it had been made good but when they viewed the sign nothing at all had been done.  So It also has been re-photographed and re-reported.
And finally across the road on Thorpe Road, a car accidentally took out the bin and knocked the sign sideways, someone said the bin was in the bushes there but after searching it could not be found.  Photos were taken of the sign and reported to Essex Higways, their take on it? ‘not requiring action’.


